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Minutes of St. Ishmaels Community Council Monthly Meeting.
Meeting held on 9th January, 2017 in St. Ishmaels Memorial Hall commencing at 1900hrs.
Members Present:
·    Mr. C. Jenkins, Mrs. B. Harston, Mr. K. Hackett, Mrs. M. Hawkins, Rev. M. Cottam 

   L. Thomas (Clerk).
· Apologies Mr. J. Everett
The minutes of the last meeting were read and signed accordingly by Chairman.
Correspondence
1.
Pembrokeshire Coast National Park 

NP/16/0576/FUL


New two storey three bedroom detached holiday accommodation.

Plot 4, adjacent to Burgage Green Rd., St. Ishmaels.


No objection was recorded.


NP/17/0001/NMA

Variation of condition 2 of NP/15/0548/FUL and discharge conditions

3 & 5 of NP/15/0548/FUL.


Monkhill Farm, St. Ishmaels.


No objection was recorded.

NP/16/0599/FUL

Garage extension to side of bungalow, plus external insulation to existing

rear extension.


Raybrook, 16 Trewarren Rd., St. Ishmaels.


Permission has been granted.

2.
Pembs. County Council

5/12/16 Remittance Advice - £833.00


Council Tax Base – Financial Year 2017/2018


It was proposed by Rev. M. Cottam and seconded by Mrs. M. Hawkins


that there is no change to  council tax base which remains at £2,500.

Toilets


Invoice 1/7/16 – 30/9/16  -  £302.40
(Cleaning)


Councillor C. Jenkins will review the overall cost of keeping the toilets

open from April – October.

Jubilee Gardens & Playpark


Quarterly playground inspection


Issues highlighted by the inspection will be rectified, weather permitting,

within the next few weeks.

3.
Mid & West Wales Fire and Rescue Service Stakeholders


Clerk confirmed the council wishes to remain on Mid & West Wales


database to provide up to date information where appropriate.

4.
Wales Audit Office


Dated 29/12/2016

Invoice 00000977 – Audit of Accounts 2015/2016   -  £186.00
5.
St. Ishmaels Community Council – Financial Position as of January 2017


Financial position as of January 2017 was presented to the council for review.

6.
Other Matters


Highways


Councillor M. Hawkins contacted Highways Dept. to discuss the recent


flooding on the top road (Dale/Milford Haven) with regard to alternative and 


adequate drainage.  Complaints have also been made on the state of the road


after heavy tractor traffic.  Mr. Lewis from Highways Dept. is investigating

the complaints.


Stuart’s Lane


Path and hedgerows need clearing and maintenance.


Barrier at Sandy Hill


Barrier at Sandy Hill has still not been repaired.  This was first reported in July 2015.


Clerk to follow up on the above and report any progress at next meeting.

7.
Commemorative Trowel


Clerk received a telephone call from a gentleman in Somerset to say he had in his


possession the commemorative trowel  presented to a Colonel Roberts at the 

laying of the foundation stone of the Memorial Hall in 1921.  The council will

receive the trowel, after further contact, in the near future.


Signed:





Date:


Chairperson:

The next meeting will be held on Monday 6th February 2017 commencing


7p.m. 
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